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Currently President Obama is negotiating a peace agreement with Iran. He is joined by Great Britain, France, Russia, China and Germany. This agreement will exchange a verifiable commitment by Iran not to pursue nuclear weapons for removing international economic and political sanctions on Iran. 

It is widely understood that the alternative to this agreement is the likelihood that the US would be enveloped in another war in the Middle East, a war that would further inflame and destabilize that region. 

Another war would not only put our youth and our country in danger but would further drain precious resources needed to repair our country’s infrastructure and create needed jobs. 

There are forces in Congress pushing for such a war. Primarily Republicans, these are largely the same forces that promote endlessly increased military budgets, oppose money for human needs and that have undermined every effort of the President to move the world toward peaceful, diplomatic settlements of international disputes. 

Regretfully Senator Richard Blumenthal, despite his overall progressive record, has joined these forces opposing peace with Iran, signing a letter and co-sponsoring two bills (S.269 and S.615) all intended to torpedo negotiations between the 6 major powers and Iran. 

The New Haven Democratic Town Committee supports efforts toward building peace and using our country’s resources to generate jobs and provide for the needs of our cities. We urge Senator Blumenthal to stand with the President in the quest for peace with Iran. 

